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Student Representative Report

Nunamiut School

Nunamiut School has been limited in the number of activities because of the current COVID red 
status. The cross-country team did compete and recorded the best times in the district. 
Unfortunately, Nunamiut School was unable to compete in the state tournament, as they were 
in red status.
Learning packets have been delivered weekly for students to work on at home while distance 
learning. Teachers also make phone calls to the homes to support the students. Nunamiut’s 
volleyball team had one practice before they had gone to red status again. Parent teacher 
conferences were scheduled to be conducted via telephone, with in-person follow up 
conferences for some parents.

Alak School

Alak students spent nearly one month in COVID red status since school began on August 19. 
Students received remote learning activities and school work. For more than two weeks in 
October, students were divided up and spent half days at school.  One group came in the 
morning and the other arrived in the afternoon. Since October 20th, Alak school went COVID 
green status and all students are learning in person.
Alak school completed its MAPS testing schedule for fall, and more than 85 percent of the 
student body completed the test.
Volleyball has started and Wainwright is scheduled to host an open invitational volleyball 
competition to be held on November 5th and 6th.  So far, only two schools plan to participate, as 
other schools are dealing with COVID restrictions. 
Several Junior and Senior students will participate in “Excel Alaska” in November.  They will 
travel to Anchorage for career orientation indoctrination and training.

Kali School

Kali School has not been in session since September 10th and there are no student activities as 
of yet. Teachers send work out each week and lunches are served for pickup out the front door 
each day from 12-1. School in Point Lay will be on red status until at least November 12th, as 
there are still active cases in town.

Barrow High School

Barrow High is starting to feel like a high school again. Students are filing the halls and activities 
are taking place. Student council members have been elected, and have planned a spirit week 
which was held the week of October 25th– October 29th.  A Halloween dance was also planned 



as well and was held on October 29th. The wrestling team have been competing, with many of 
the students placing. 


